From: Lowden Clearly

To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda Item #43
Date: Sunday, February 4, 2024 5:51:34 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

| hope this letter finds you well. As a concerned and engaged citizen, | am writing to express my deep
commitment to upholding the principles of our constitutional republic and ensuring the integrity of
our electoral process. Recent events and discussions surrounding election procedures have
prompted me to address several critical concerns that | believe require immediate attention.

One Day Precinct Voting and Opting Out of the Voters Choice Act:

| urge our electoral authorities to reconsider the adoption of the Voters Choice Act and to return to
the practice of one-day precinct voting. While the intention behind the act may be to enhance
accessibility, it is crucial that we prioritize the sanctity of the voting process over convenience. One-
day precinct voting ensures a focused and secure environment, reducing the risk of any interference
or manipulation.

Ensuring Vote Validity:

The very essence of our democratic system relies on the belief that every citizen's vote is valid and
counted accurately. It is imperative that the choices made by the electorate should not be subject to
doubt. | implore you to implement measures that safeguard the legitimacy of each vote cast,
thereby preserving the fundamental tenets of our democratic principles.

Constitutionality of Multi-Day Voting:

| firmly believe that multi-day voting goes against the constitutional framework that underpins our
electoral process. Upholding the law and adhering to constitutional norms are essential to
maintaining the trust of the public. | request a reconsideration of the current multi-day voting
system and a return to practices that align with the constitutional requirements.

Citizens Election Advisory Commission:

To enhance transparency and ensure citizen involvement, | recommend the establishment of a
Citizens Election Advisory Commission. This body, comprised of diverse community representatives,
can provide valuable insights, recommendations, and oversight to guarantee the fairness and
legitimacy of our elections.

Independent Election Inspector and Fraud Hotline:

Appointing an independent election inspector and establishing a fraud hotline are essential steps
towards bolstering election integrity. An independent inspector, reporting directly to the Board of
Supervisors, can impartially investigate any claims of irregularities, assuring the public that the
electoral process is conducted with the utmost fairness and transparency.

Secure Ballot Drop Boxes:
The recent use of unsecurable drop ballot boxes raises concerns about the vulnerability of our
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election system. There is no need for 24/7 drop off locations.

In conclusion, the preservation of election integrity is crucial for the continued success of our
constitutional republic. | implore you to consider these recommendations seriously and take
proactive measures to address the concerns raised by the community. A transparent, secure, and
law-abiding electoral process is the cornerstone of our democracy, and your commitment to
upholding these principles is vital for the trust and confidence of the electorate.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and | look forward to witnessing the continued strength
and fairness of our electoral system.

Sincerely,

Lowden Clearly



